






















Dundee Rural Fire Protection District 

MANAGEMENT DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS 

For the year ended June 30, 2013 

This section of the Dundee Rural Fire Protection District’s annual Financial Report 

presents our narrative overview and analysis of the financial performance of the District 

during the fiscal year ended June 30, 2013.  Please read it in conjunction with the 

additional information furnished in the financial statements that follow.  It is our goal in 

preparing this discussion to assist users of these financial statements in interpreting 

significant data found in the pages that follow and to analyze the results of this fiscal 

year.  Because the information contained in this discussion is necessarily select in nature, 

it should be read and interpreted in conjunction with those financial statements.  

BRIEF HISTORY 

The Dundee Rural Fire Protection District (District) is a unit of local government 

managed by an elected Board of Directors consisting of five citizens within the District.  

It was formed to provide fire protection to a rural area surrounding the City of Dundee.  

The City’s fire department provides fire prevention and protection services to the District 

on a contractual basis.  Funding for this contract comes from property taxes levied by the 

District on taxable property within the District, as determined by the Yamhill County tax 

assessor.   

The District has no employees and does not operate, or take part in the operation of, any 

firefighting apparatus.  This results in minimal administrative and overhead costs.  The 

District owns one piece of firefighting equipment (Brush Rig) used for suppressing wild 

fires in off- road and rough terrain areas as well as a varying number of hand-held radios 

and pagers for use by the volunteer firefighters.  The Brush Rig is leased to the City for 

$1 a year, and the City is responsible for all of the Rig’s operating costs, insurance, 

maintenance and repair. 

FINANCIAL HIGHLIGHTS 

The District’s total assets were $1,402,115 at June 30, 2013.  This amount includes 

$1,079,465 held in the capital outlay fund and represents the unspent balance of the 

District’s $1,290,000 contribution toward construction of the City of Dundee’s new fire 

stations. 

During the year the District’s net capital assets increased by $142,278 due to the 

District’s investment in the construction of a new fire station. 






































































